Bosco System Catholic School Board minutes for February 10, 2011

Roll Call: Present:  Tim Horrigan, Julie Niemeyer, Jessica Ortner, Stephanie Thoma, Larry Delagardelle, Scott Reiter, Christine Rolf, Jamie McMahon, Sue Davis, Blaine Rhoades, Eric Eckerman, Jerry Steimel , Father Huber, Father Stecher,

Absent:   Curt Frost, Father Blake   Visitors:  Jeff Keen
The opening prayer was led by Julie.

The February Leader Board Gram was discussed. 

Jamie made the motion was made to approve the minutes from January with one deletion.  Motion seconded by Scott.  Motion carried

The agenda was amended to add under New Business the discussion of IC endowment funds and an Executive Session to discuss staffing. Jamie made the motion to approve the agenda with the additions.  Seconded by Larry, motion carried.

Action Items:

· Motion made by Tim for the approval of the following request to Immaculate conception parish: Bosco System Catholic Schools requests permission from Immaculate Conception Parish at a mutually agreeable price of $1 the purchase for the purpose of destruction the facility known as St. Mary’s Hall to be replaced with parking for shared use between the school system and parish.  The school system will be responsible for all costs of removal and obtaining necessary Gilbertville city water and street permits. Scott seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

· The motion was made by Jamie McMahon that in accordance with the Archdiocese policy 4111.22 the board reduces the staff for the 2010-11 school-year as warranted by enrollment data; seconded by Sue.  Motion carried.

· Approval of the 2011-2012 Tuition rates and Budget was tabled until the special meeting of the board on February 23 at 5:30 in the Library. There was discussion about the finding of a Money Market fund and a fund at FSB Werner that have been part of the IC endowment funds. Motion was made by Larry to approve the Finance Committee’s recommendation to liquidate these over the next two years with Christine seconding.  Motion carried.  This will be done in lieu of removing interest from the IC endowment account held at the Archdiocese during these years. All future donations to the IC/SJ endowment will be deposited in the Archdiocesan E account.
Reports:  Written. Tim did have a suggestion to the curriculum committee about researching the advanced placement (AP courses) procedures to see if they could they be used at Don Bosco. Eric replied that the teachers must have a masters degree and special certification to teach these classes.

The administration reports:  Some of Catholic Schools week activities that were missed because of the snow day have been re-scheduled. Julie mentioned that there is a mini retreat planned for the 6-7-8 grades Feb 28 with John Angotti in the new gym.  St A’s, St Pat’s, and Sacred Heart Oelwein will be attending.

Eric mentioned that there are plans for the teachers in our conference to start meeting in 2011-2012 either in person or by internet to discuss what they are teaching and plans during the year.

Old Business:

· New Building update-the convection oven has been moved from St. Mary’s Hall kitchen over to the new building, and the plan is to start serving the students the week on February 21. Gr. 3-8 PE classes are taking place in the building now.  It appears that the building came in under budget and on time.

· Motion was made by Jamie and seconded by Sue to approve the Wednesday Night Policy that no practices are allowed after 6:00 p.m. except by special circumstances. In those cases a request should be made to the administrator. Motion carried with one dissention.

· The names for the new facility were discussed.  Jeff Keen reported on the results of the solicitation of suggestions in parish bulletins and on the school website. The Board decided on include on the ballot the five names that had been suggested most often:  call for name suggestions came up with votes for St Mary’s Cente, Holy Family Center, Trinity Center, Monsignor Petty Center, and Fr. Nemmers Center. These will be included on a ballot sent to the six parishes for the weekend of Feb. 25/26. The top three vote-getters will be sent to the Archbishop for final approval. 

· Julie distributed the policy on facility/usage rental procedures and fees that reflected revisions suggested when the policy was approved last month. The Board agreed that the same policy should be used for both the new addition and Don Bosco gym.

New Business:  April 2-3 is the pending date for the dedication and Open House for the new facility. We are waiting for final confirmation from the Archbishop as to whether he will be here for Saturday night Mass or a Sunday morning Mass. 

The board went into executive session. No action or vote was needed after the session.

Information/Communications – Larry Delagardelle reported that St. Francis-Barclay parish will not be sponsoring a Don Bosco breakfast this year. 
The next special board meeting will be February 23 at 5:30 and the regular meeting will be on March 10 at 6:30.
Motion to adjourn was made at 8:50 p.m. by Stephanie Thoma. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Delagardelle

Recording Secretary

